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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, May 10, 2016
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, May 10, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Larry Brooks, Cary Worthy, Helen Sharpe, Grace Baldwin, and Brenda Sykes. Lauren Nance and Denise Baker were absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Chair Larry Brooks called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1. Approve minutes of the April 12, 2016 meetings. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve and Grace Baldwin seconded. All voted aye. 
2. COA1603- Alamance Arts Sign: An application by Cary Worthy for new signage at 213 S. Main Street. Cary Worthy recused himself from the Commission for this Certificate of Appropriateness because he was the applicant. Teresa Chandler, Secretary of the Alamance Arts, spoke representing the applicant. Ms. Chandler said the letters will be 27” tall and the letters will be closer together. She said the sign isn’t as large as it appears in the picture and will be 37’ wide or less with the letters being squelched together. Ms. Chandler had drawings showing the sign which will have plantings around it. Helen Sharpe asked Nathan Page how the dimensions of the sign fits within the Historical District. Mr. Page stated that this sign isn’t as large as some of the other signs downtown: Nicks Building, McClure Furniture, Vestal Hotel painting and the Coca-Cola signs. It was the consensus of the Members that this sign was attractive and eye catching. Brenda Sykes made a motion to approve, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye 4 to 0.

3. COA1604- Thomas Awning: An application by Jason Cox for removal of an awning at 133 N. Main Street. Mr. Cox spoke stating he plans to remove the awning and the inappropriate metal materials behind the awning. It appears to be half inch plywood behind it with no structural blocking. Mr. Cox showed pictures similar to what it would look like without the awning. Cary Worthy made a motion to approve, second by Brenda Sykes. All voted aye 5 to 0.
4. HL1601- Montwhite Opera: An application by Jason Cox for Historic Landmark Designation at 200 N. Main Street. Mr. Page said that Mr. Cox has documentation about the Opera House. If the HRC recommends approval it goes to City Council and they will need to read the documentation and determine if it is historically appropriate enough to be called a landmark or whether it should just stay a part of the overall district. Cary Worthy asked if this is for interior and exterior. Mr. Cox said it was exterior only. Mr. Cox also read an excerpt from the initial application in the 1980’s about the North Main Street Historic District. Cary Worthy made a motion to approve, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye.
5. COA1505- Finance Auto Signs: An application by Victor Ibarra for new signage at 101 E. Harden Street and the applicant wasn’t present again. Nathan Page stated this application dates back to November 30, 2015 and he has tried to contact Victor Ibarra half dozen times concerning different meetings. Cary Worthy made a motion to deny this application, second by Helen Sharpe. All voted denial 5 to 0. 
6. Continued discussion regarding North Main Street Historic District. After some discussion it was decided to send out a letter to the property owners before our next meeting with the proposed guidelines for citizen’s response.
7. Grace Baldwin told the Commission she would like for them to open their meetings with the pledge of allegiance and prayer. No one disagreed. Grace Baldwin made a motion to approve this item, second by Cary Worthy. All voted aye 5 to 0.

8. Helen Sharpe mentioned signage in the North Main St District and the downtown. It was decided to have further discussion with wayfinding signs later.
With no further business the meeting was adjourned.











Respectfully submitted, 











Martha Johnson

